 MINUTES
FOR THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE

 CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF BANDERA
OCTOBER 8, 2014
 AT 8:30 A.M. IN THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING 

AT 511 MAIN ST., BANDERA, TX

I. Special meeting called to order by Mayor Don R. Clark at 8:35 am.  Council members
       John Hegemier, Suzanne Schauman, and Glenn Clark were present.  City Administrator,

       Lamar Schulz, and City Secretary, Karen Chesler were also present.  Jim Hannah was

             absent.
II. Invocation given by Jerry Kral & All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance

III. Visitors to be heard – No one signed up and no one spoke

IV. Discussion and possible action on the following topics:

A. Request approval of the hiring of a full-time Treasurer 

Lamar Schulz stated the funds are already budgeted.  This individual would not be able to take office until November 17, 2014 as they are having some surgery.  Betty Brown is currently the Finance Officer at City of Hondo.  The pay rate is $38,600 and she will have full benefits.  With her not starting until November 17, 2014 the current budgeted funds will be adequate.  No need for budget amendments from fund balance.  Glenn Clark asked if she is a Bandera County resident.  Lamar Schulz stated that she has a place in Tarpley.  Glenn Clark replied, ok.  Mayor Don R. Clark asked if she was the lady here the night of the budget meeting.  Lamar Schulz stated she has been here a couple different nights for the budget meetings and possibly EDC’s.  Any further questions?

Suzanne Schauman noted she still has the same question as before.  Is Ms. Brown familiar with Incode?  Lamar Schulz replied she is.  They use Incode at Hondo and she is familiar with QuickBooks.  Suzanne Schauman asked what other duties and what would she be doing because she does not feel Bandera needs a full-time Treasurer.  Lamar Schulz replied there are several other things we need to get done, such as an inventory of assets.  QuickBooks has an issue in payroll that needs to be resolved.  We need to update our Employee handbook.  Lamar Schulz stated he has a whole list of things she will be doing.  Suzanne Schauman stated she will be an Administrative Assistant/Financial person.  Lamar Schulz stated Lisa, Karen, and I are pretty busy most days.  We just cannot get an inventory done.  Suzanne Schauman asked how many years does she have with Hondo?  Lamar Schulz stated she has been their four years and before that she was a First Assistant County Auditor for Medina County for eight or nine years.  He knows from previous experience being a county auditor, the First Assistant is the one that a lot of work falls on.  You depend on them for all of your computer work, keeping your balances and doing year-end adjustments.  This person does all of that work.  She does not have a college degree, but has years of real experience.  Mayor Don R. Clark asked if we will have to hire someone to train on the Incode system or will she be able to do that.  Lamar Schulz stated we will still have a guy come in and train but her experience will help us to move a lot quicker.  She should be able to help us clear up some issues with QuickBooks.  Mayor Don R. Clark stated Lamar and he are in the transition of moving offices.  We don’t have a private area for her to go to.  Are we still planning on that?  Lamar Schulz stated he feels it will be good for her to have a quiet place to deal with numbers without interruptions.  Suzanne Schauman stated she agrees.  Mayor Don R. Clark stated that will work.  Any further discussion.      
 Council member Glenn Clark made a motion to approve the hiring of a full-time Treasurer Betty Brown, seconded by Council Member John Hegemier.  All in favor.  Motion carried.

V.
Executive Session: The City Council may convene in executive session pursuant to sections 551.071 and 551.072 to discuss the following:

a.
Deliberation on the acquisition of certain real property located in the City of Bandera;
All council members and city administrator moved to the library to discuss.
V. Mayor Don R. Clark reconvened in Open Session at 9:04 am to take action on items discussed in Executive Session.
Suzanne Schauman made a motion to take the appropriate action as discussed in executive session for the purchase of real property in the City of Bandera, seconded by Glenn Clark.  All in favor.  Motion carried.  

VI. Adjourn

Council member Glenn Clark made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Council Member John Hegemier.  All in favor.  Motion carried.
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